TOWN OF WEST POINT JOINT MEETING WITH TOWN OF LODI, AND CITY OF LODI

The town board of the Town of West Point held a joint meeting at the City Hall in Lodi, WI. on Wednesday, October 23, 1996 at 8:00 p.m. Members for City of Lodi were: Al Johnson, Bryon Wickham, Jean Nelson, Larry Johnson, Richard Loomis, Town of Lodi - Jim Mitchell, Bill Escher, Paul Schwister, Char Brereton, Town of West Point - Alan Treinen. Members of the Lodi Fire Department and the Lodi Ambulance Commission were also present.

The meeting was posted in four places.

The meeting was called to order by Al Johnson at 8:00 p.m.

1. The Lodi Fire Department presented and explained their budget for 1997. The Town of West Point had 6 fire calls and 6 rescue calls in 1996 from January through August. The budget for Town of West Point is \$17,800.00. A motion was made by Alan Treinen to accept the Lodi Fire Budget report, 2nd by Richard Loomis - motion carried.

Mark Wickham fire chief stated how nice the new fire numbers are in the Town of West Point.

- 2. The Lodi Ambulance Commission presented and explained their budget for 1997. The Town of West Point share of the budget is \$18,171.00. There is 22 members and 6 new members. A motion was made by Char Brereton to accept the Lodi Ambulance Commission Budget report, 2nd by Jean Nelson motion carried.
- 3. Difficult driveways was brought up by Char Brereton asking to have a county wide driveway letter sent to all home owners who's driveway may not be accessible by emergency vehicles. The Town of West Point doesn't want to get involved.

4. The lease on the Old Lodi Ambulance Building was brought up as the contract will expired December 31, 1996. Joe Janis as asked to renew his 2 year contract. There has been no problems. After discussion a motion was made by Richard Loomis to asked Joe Janis to sign a two year contract with the rent being \$350.00 per month beginning January 1, 1997, 2nd by Jim Mitchell - motion carried. The money is put in a separate bank account. The account has \$7,600.00 as of October, 1996.

A motion was made by Alan Treinen to adjourn the meeting, 2nd by Bill Escher - motion carried.

Edith Eberle Town Clerk